
West Tisbury Parks and Recreation Committee 

Minutes May 17, 2023 

(approved 6/7/23 5-0) 

Present; Hap Bernard, Skip Manter, Lisa Amols, Matt Gebo, Dave Small and Peggy Stone. 

 

 

The committee held a special meeting at Lambert’s Cove to discuss the removal of the sand on the path 

by manual labor. The Conservation Commission did not grant the use of a small bobcat to lower the 

dune. They suggested a volunteer day to shovel the sand manually; they would all come to help. Peggy 

invited the Concom to the LCB meeting, however, no one attended. The committee discussed using 

$5000 of the $8000 granted at town meeting to hire laborers to shovel the dune, then anything else 

needed can be done with volunteers. The committee discussed lowering the path four feet at the top, 

keeping the path six feet wide and moving the sand approximately 30 feet to the beach side. Peggy has 

been in contact with Sisco Family Services to complete the work. The committee would like it done 

before June 5 which is the Charter School volunteer day.  

 

The next meeting will be May 31, 2023 6pm. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Peggy Stone 

Board Administrator. 


